## HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach August 31, 2025

Announcements

**Prayer** 

Call to Worship

"I Stand Amazed in the Presence" #547

"Jesus, Thank You"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

Milton Bryant

**Gathering Tithes & Offerings** 

Special Music – Choir

"Come to the Table"

Message

**Earl Roach** 

Ordinance of the Lord's Supper

**Hymn of Invitation** 

"Worthy Is the Lamb"

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

\*\* In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm Welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please see one of our ushers for our "Welcome Packet" which contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

- Children's Choir will begin practice on Wednesday, September 3rd at 6:00 p.m. If you have any questions, see Ben Grindstaff.
- Awana starts back on Wednesday, September 3rd at 6:30 p.m.
- Sunday School Teacher Recognition is next Sunday, September 7th during morning worship.
- Keith Campbell will be worshiping with us on Sunday, September 7th.
  He will briefly share an update on his ministry travels with Global Scholars.
- Deacon's Meeting is next Monday, September 8th at 6:30 p.m.

The vote from last Sunday's Called Conference are as follows:

- Officers, Teachers, Committee Members: 84 Yes 1 No
- 2025/2026 Budget: 77 Yes 8 No
- Chuck Robertson (Deacon): 83 Yes 2 No
- Nate Sealey (Deacon): 85 Yes Unanimous

We have a lot of good reading material in the literature rack in the hallway behind the sanctuary and in the Library. You will find the **September** monthly copy of **Mature Living.** Also, the quarterly copies of the devotionals, **Journey** (for ladies), **Stand Firm** (for the men) and **Open Windows** for Fall. All are free! Please help yourself.

......

The September Newsletter is available on all the entrance tables.

September is the month for the annual **North Carolina Missions Offering**. Your gifts help to bring relief to those in need, help to plant churches and mobilize N.C. Baptists for missions. The statewide goal is \$2.6 Million dollars. Our church goal is \$4,500. Please mark your envelope, "**NC Missions Offering**" when you give.

Our next **Pop-Up Food Event** is scheduled for Thursday, **September 4th** from 9:00 – 11:00 a.m. or until the food runs out. The volunteer signup sheet is located on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary.

Chuck Robertson would like to invite everyone to a reception and Art Show for his photography on Thursday, September 4th from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m. in the Zebulon Town Hall.



There will be a Friends of children Missions Workday at Kennedy Home in Kinston, NC on Saturday, September 13th. Registration is open.

For more info, contact Kristyn Butts at kbutts@bchfamily.org or visit the website at www.bchfamily.org/foc.



Join Us For An Open House As We Celebrate Our New Location

Saturday, September 13th – 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM 120 East Main Street, Clayton, NC

Tour our new office space, learn about the Restoration Ministry and enjoy a sweet treat!

The Restoration Ministry is a free & confidential post-abortion support program led by a facilitator who has experienced healing from the heartbreak of a past abortion. (Restoration is a ministry of iChoose Pregnancy Support Services.)

Ladies join us as we study the book, "Colossians: Rooted in Him" starting Monday mornings or Tuesday evenings in September. Our first meeting will be Monday morning, September 8th at 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. and/or Tuesday evening, September 9th at 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. Choose whichever time works for you! This is a 6-week study.

<u>Volunteers</u> are needed to help in the nursery during worship service on Sundays. Please note that all workers will need to pass a background check. If you would like to serve in this capacity, there is a signup sheet on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary or you can see Susan Pierce.

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

August 2025 Ushers:

Steve Brown, Ted Dugue, Nelson Pearce

George Rucker & Andy Woodlief

Nursery Schedule Today:

Bill Ausley & Jewel Ausley

September 7, 2025:

Donna Duke & Kayelynn Penrod

Weekly Need for 2024/2025 budget

\$5,959.00

Offering August 24, 2025

\$3,309.97

YTD – (Shortage)

(\$11,703.36)





